

**DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLES** 

To:

IFTA and IRP Jurisdictions, IRP, Inc, and IFTA, Inc.

From:

Nebraska Department of Motor Vehicles, Motor Carrier Services

Subject:

Notice of System Upgrade

Date:

April 29, 2025

The Nebraska Department of Motor Vehicles, Motor Carrier Services Division is upgrading their IRP, IFTA, and Trip Permit issuance system on May 12, 2025. The transition will require the temporary suspension of some processes.

## **Outage Timeline**

- May 5 On-line services become unavailable to external users
- May 7 Last day for IRP and IFTA transactions before system transition
- May 8 & 9 No IRP or IFTA transactions will be processed
- May 12 Services resume in office
- May 15 On-line services resume

Vehicles that have not yet received plates and/or registrations should be operating on valid temporary registrations.

Please direct any questions you may have to the NEMCS Division either by email, mcsweb@nebraska.gov or by telephone - 402-471-4435

Cathy Beedle, Administrator

Department of Motor Vehicles | MOTOR CARRIER SERVICES DIVISION

P.O. Box 94729 301 Centennial Mall South Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4729 **OFFICE** 402-471-4435 **FAX** 402-471-4024 or 402-471-3920